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Docket No. 50-285

Mr. W. Gary Gates

Division Manager - Nuclear Operations
Omaha Public Power District

444 South 16th Street Mall

Mail Stop BE/EP4

Omaha, Nebraska 68102-2247

Dear Mr, Gates:

SUBJECT: REVIEW OF RESPONSE TO GENERIC LETTER 88-20, SUPPLEMENT NO. 4 -
INDIVIDUAL PLANT EXAMINATIONS FOR EXTERNAL EVENTS
FORT CALHOUN STATION, UNIT NO. 1 (TAC NO. M83623)

Supplement 4 to Generic Letter 88-20 was issued on June 28, 1991, to require
each licensee and each Construction Permit holder to conduct an individual
plant examination of external events (IPEEE). Guidance was provided with the
generic letter supplement in the form of NUREG-1407, "Procedural and Submitta)
Guidance for the Individual Plant Examination of External Events (IPEEE) for
Severe Accident Vulnerabilities." The supplement requested a 180-day response
(December 26, 1991) that would (1) identify the method and approach selected
for the IPEEE, (2) describe the method to be used if it has not previously
been submitted for staff review, and (3) identify the milestones and schedule
for performing the IPEEE and submittal of the results to the NRC. Licensees
were requested in the supplement to submit the IPEEE results to the NRC for
review by June 28, 1994 (3 years after issuance of the supplement), to ensure
that the intent of the Commission’s Severe A:cident Policy Statement will be
met by mid-1995.

We have reviewed your letter dated December 23, 1951, submitted in response to
Generic Letter 88-20, Supplement 4. We find that your selected IPEEE methods
are acceptable. However, your submittal did not provide projected milestones
and schedules. The reason given in your submittal for not providing this
information was that the staff iad not issued the Supplemental Safety Evalua-
tion Report (SSER) approving the USI A-46 Generic Implementation Procedure
(GIP). This SSER was issued by the staff on May 22, 1992, via Supplement ] to
Generic Letter 87-02. Therefore, we request that you update your IPEEE plans
and provide your projected milestones and schedules to the NRC no later than
September 18, 1992. The basis for that response date is that those plants
covered under USI A-46 are required to respond by September 18, 1992, with
their USI A-46 program. Most licensees for these plants have linked their
IPEEE response to US] A-46,
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Mr. W. Gary Gates
Omaha Public Power District

cC:

Harry H. Voigt, Esg.

LeBoeuf, Lamb, Leiby & MacRae
1875 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20009-5728

Mr. Jack Jensen, Chairman

Washington County Board
of Supervisors

Blair, Nebraska 68008

Mr. Raymond P. Mullikin, Resident Inspector
U.5. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Post Office Box 309

Fort Calhoun, Nebraska 68023

Mr. Charles B, Brinkman, Manager
Washington Nuclear Operations
Combustion Engineering, Inc.

12300 Twinbrook Parkway, Suite 330
Rockville, MD 20852

Regional Administrator, Region IV
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
611 Ryan Plaza Drive, Suite 1000
Arlington, Texas 76011

Harold Borchert, Director
Division of Radiolongical Health
Nebraska Department of Health
301 Centennial Mall, South

Post Office Box 95007

Lincoin, Nebraska 68509

Mr. T. L. Patterson, Manager
Fort Calhoun Station
Post Office Box 399
Fort Calhoun, Nebraska 68023

Fort Calhoun Station, Unit No. 1



